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This Castellorizian Newsletter No. 33 of this Series gives details of the New
Committee elected on Sunday, 10th November, 1985, at the Extraordinary Meeting held
at Castellorizian House; Details of our Children's Christmas Party to be held at
our Club Rooms on Sunday, 22nd December; A Christmas Message from the President,
Mr. Michael Christopher.

HRISTMAS MESSAGE

As this is the last Newsletter for 1985, I would like, on behalf of myself and the
New Committee, wish all members, together with their families, a Happy and Safe
Christmas, and a healthy New Year.

We look forward to a successful 1986 and together with the support of all Members,
make 1986 a year that we will work and progress together for the continuous survival
of our Scciety.

NEW COMMITTEE

We congratulate and welccme the New Committee and wish them luck for their period
in office. The following members were elected on 10th November, 1985:

President: Michael C. Christopher.
Vice-Presidents: Kathleen G. Adgemis, John B. Salvaris.
Secretary: Leah Pavlou.

Treasurer: Zefi S. Bisas.

Committee: Betty S. Lucas, Despoc C. Lucas.

At a Joint Meeting held on Monday, 18th November, with the outgoing Committee, the
New Board put into Motion - the following Mctions passed at the Annual General
Meeting:

"That a new lease be given to the current tenants at an increased rental of $300
per week, plus the payment of all M.M.E.W. rates and City of South Melbourne rates
for the whole building, including the Club Rcoms."

This offer has been accepted by the tenants and a new lease will be prepared by the
Club's Honorary Solicitors, Zervos & Company.

A further Motion was also passed: '"That renovations of the present Club Rooms be
carried out, e.g., Replacement of Curtains, Repainting of Interior, Repair of all
Toilet Floor areas'.
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A 3rd Motion: "That the New Committee prepare and present amendments to the Current
Constitution at a Special Annual Meeting of Members, or at the Annual General
Meeting".

The Convenor of the Constitution Sub-Committee will be Basil J. Salvaris.

The Past Committee who served the Society for a period of three years agreed that
the retirement of all seven Board Members was undesirable and should be changed to
a rotating change of Committee Members.

As members should be aware, the circumstances in 1882 were such that a period of
stability was needed, and in this circumstance, and only in these conditions, did
Members agree to serve the Society for three years. I am sure that the degree of
stability that was required in 1982 has now been achieved.

I do not propose to list the achievements or dedicated workload that those members
gave tc the Society, but just to say in this final Newsletter, and on my behalf,
"Thank you for a great effort over the past 3 years.”

Not much recognition -or thanks are ever forthcoming from members, but I would say
that you should be proud cf ycur 3 years' work for the Society.

JACK BISAS.

CHRISTMAS TREE

The Annual Christmas Tree and Children's Party will be held at Cassie House, on
Sunday, 22nd December, 1985 at 2.30 p.m.

All names must be on the proper form which is enclosed with this Newsletter and
fcrwarded by December 1ith, 1985, tc "Christmas Tree', P.0O. Box 112, South Melbourne.
All children up to, and including 10 year olds, are eligible to receive a

Christmas present.

Don't forget - December 14th, 1985, with your Forms.

Please Note: No Phone Call will be accepted.

HISTORICAL

We have received a request from Mr. N.M. Stephanou of 31 Megisti St., Kalamaki,
174-55 Athens, Greece, if there is any member interested in co-operating with
Mr. N.M. Stephancu, who wishes to write the history of Castellorizian in Victoria.

Please contact the Society's Secretary, !4/s. Leah Favlou.

BIRTH

To Phillipa and Jim Konstantinidis, a daughter (Tina, Irene) at Jessie McPherson
Hospital. First child for Phillipa and Jim. Phillipa is the daughter of Steve
and Renee Adgemis.

We congratulate the parents and the grandparents on their new arrival.

WEDDING

On Sunday, 26th January, at Evangelismos Church, Stella Mangos will marry Illias
HMessimeris. Stella is the youngest daughter of Nina and Spiro Mangos. Reception at
Ozakville Receptions. We wish the couple Good Luck and Happiness in the future.




OFF TO GREECE

Alex and Vivienne Mihalos left Australia on the 22nd November, for Athens, via
Singapore. They will be away from Australia for 2 years.,

flex has been transferred to the Athens Office of Peat, Marwick, Mitchell & Co.
They will be accompanied by their son Angelo.

Vivienne is the eldest daughter of Steve and Christina Bisas.

A farewell party was held at Steve and Christina Bisas' home on the 17th November,
1985,

CONGRATULATIONS :

To -
Terry A. Bisas on his completicn and pass at Melbourne University of his Final
fedical Exams.
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Lr. Terry is the eldest son of Alex and Maria Bisas, and grandson of Mrs. Vayani
Bisas. Congratulations Terry!

21ST BIRTHDAY

Congratulations to Denise Galatis cn her 21st Birthday. Denise is the only daughter
of Eva (Chrisonos) and Spirc Galatis.

A Party to celebrate the event was held on Saturday, 23rd November, 1985.

We congratulate George Papadopoulos on his recent appointment to the position of
Chairman of the Ethnic Affairs Commission of Victoria.

George has been involved in Ethnic Affairs for many years, including the Institute
of Multi Cultural Affairs and was a Foundation Member of the Australian Creek
Welfare Scciety. We wish George every success.

George is married to Melody (Malamteni), the youngest daughter of the late Katina
and Vangelos Hetrelezis. They have two children - Andrew and Angelika.

WEDDING

In Sydney to attend the wedding of Vayia Voyage, daughter of Mark and Betty Voyage,
Tony and Katina Voyage with family John, Maria, together with George and Jenny
Voyage. Also attending the Wedding from Melbourne, Stamati Pappas with family.

We wish Vayia and John Webster all the best.

BAPTISM

At St. Constantines and Helens Church, Scuth Yarra, Harry and Vicki Miriklis
baptised their daughter, Despina, on 2u4th November, 1985. Godparents: Terry and
Sylvia Bisas.

Reception at Arleigh Receptions. Despina is the grand-daughter of Jack and Daphne
Miriklis,
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GET WELL
To Two of our Senior- Members, who both.had falls recently:

Mr., Michael C. Mangos, and
Mrs. Evangelia Koutsoukis.

Home after a stay in Hospital: Mr. Con Kanis.

HOLIDAYS

Nick and Georgia Zervos - in West Australia.

e,

Mrs. Dianne Spartels, in Sydney visiting her Mother, Mrs. M. James, after her
recent accident.

BIRTH

To Tina and Chris Ulrick, a Boy (Kai Nicholas). Tina is the daughter of Nick
and Dulcie Fermanis. 4th grandchild for Nick and Dulcie.

A Memorial Service to the late Mr. Leffy Mangos will be held at Evangelismos
Church, on December 1st.

Mr. L. Mangos died on the 31st August, 1985.

IN MEMORY OF THE LATE MRS. A. PALTOGLOU
who died on 3rd October, 1985.

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Zervos $20 Mr. Theo Conos $20
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Zombos $10 Mr. & Mrs. S. Symons
Mr. & Mrs. E. Augustes $10 (Qid.) $20

IN MEMORY OF THE LATE MR. E. MANGOS
who died on 30th August, 1985,

Mrs. M. Loulatzis $10 Mrs. Christulla Bisas $10
Mr. & Mrs. Jack M. Miriklis 310

IN MEMORY OF THE LATE MRS. KIOSOGLOUS
who died on 16th August, 1985,

Mr. & Mrs, Michael Kyriakos $10 Mr. & Mrs. Adonis Stabelos $10

We regret that these names were omitted from Newsletter No. 32.
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NEWS IN BRIEF FROM CASTELLORIZO:

The following News item appeared in the Press on 15th November, 1985.

It is of interest to all second and third generation Castellorizians, and in
particular, paragraph 3. The article is written by Ann Mouzak, M.D.

"A summary of the topographical survey conducted by Professor Dionysis Balodimos,
pertaining to Kastellorizo's land area, was published in the previous issues of
August and September 1985 of the Kastellorizian News.

Our compatriots from all over the world are requested to co-operate with the
municipality of Kastellorizo in order for their properties to be registered, and
accomplished so, properly. The registration will be transacted according to the
recently formed topographical map and will be based upon official documents.

Ownerships up to the third generation have been cleared. Estates which have not
been claimed will be confiscated by the municipality which, in turn, will
distribute the land to the permanent residents of Megisti. Necessity of such
distribution will be accomplished through an official raffle.

The Fourth Dodecanesian Cultural Convention tock place at the Holy Abbey of
Panormitou of Simi on August 28- to September 1st, 1985.

On Sunday, the 15th September, 1985, the liberation of Kastellorizo from the Axis
countries during the Second World War on the historic day of September 13, 1943,
was celebrated on the island with great festivity. Among the honored guests was
the Minister of the Aegean, Mr. K. Sphyriou. It is recorded that Kastellorizo was
the first CGreek land area to be liberated in the World War 11 liberation of
Greece.

It is with great pleasure in anncuncing the opening of our medical dispensary on
the island. All are overwhelmingly enthused with its operation.

Last, but not least, is the annual Kastellorizian Tea which will be held on the
27th November, 1985, at the Ledra Marriott Hotel in Athens. For mcre information
our office in Piraeus may be contacted at 451-75P0, or, one of the following
telephone numbers: 958-6993, 981-7048, or B894--5858.

ANN MOUZAK, M.D.



CHRISTUMAS T REE

22ND DECEMBER, AT 2,30 P.M,

CASTELLORIZIAN CLUB RCOMS, DORCAS STREET, SOUTH MELBOURNE

The Castellorizian Society will be holding their ANNUAL CHRISTMAS TREE
on 22nd December, 1985.

All names must be on the form in the Newsletter and no phone requests
will be accepted. All children up to and including 10 year olds are
eligible, so please fill in the form and return to:

Christmas Tree
Box 112
SOUTH MELBOURNE 3205.

ALL MEMBERS MUST BE FINANCIAL NO LATER THAN 12TH DECEMBER, 1985.

ANNUAL CHILDREN'S CHRISTMAS  PARTY.
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ADDRESS :
P/CODE

TELEPHONE NO:

REMEMBER TO RETURN FORM NO LATER THAN 14TH DECEMBER, 1985.

One form is sufficient for more than one child.

MEMBERSHIP IS NOW DUE FOR ALL MEMBERS!

PLEASE FILL IN AND POST TC P.C. BOX 112, SOUTH MELBOURNE, VIC. 3205,

NAME:

ADDRESS :

P/CODE

MEMBERSHIP 1985/86 - $5.00 PER PERSON.

AMOUNT ENCLOSED:




